
 

 

 

7 July 2023 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, Families and Students  

 

RE: End of Semester 1 Student Reports  

 

Student Reports for Semester 1 in 2023 have now been released. The reports are accessible through Schoolbox and 

will provide a summary of students’ academic performance so far this year.  

 

An updated ‘Schoolbox Report User Guide’ is included with this letter, to assist in you being able to gain access to 

the system. Should you have difficulties, please email schoolboxhelp@goodnews.vic.edu.au  

 

With the introduction of Schoolbox, the end of Semester reports have been redesigned to provide more 

information than previous years but with a much simpler format. Each subject has a new page, providing an 

overview of achievement in summative tasks completed throughout the semester. For both Middle and Senior, a 

detailed ‘Attitude to Learning’ rubric for each subject will also provide information about punctuality, organisation, 

effort, participation and behaviour.  

 

With the new design, subjects are presented in alphabetical order. You will notice that the pastoral care reports, 

which are usually at the end of the report, can be found between Maths and Physical Education. In the Pastoral Care 

report, a comment has been written by your child’s pastoral care teacher to summarise the way they participate in 

College life and activities.  

 

Good News Lutheran College uses continuous reporting practices throughout the year. As well as grades, detailed 

comments and feedback on assessment tasks and coursework are provided on Schoolbox as the semester 

progresses. These comments are not provided on the end of semester report.  If you have not viewed Schoolbox 

during the semester, please make sure you check this and follow up any questions with the relevant subject teacher.  

 

If you have any questions about these reports, please do not hesitate to contact the College.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Tracy Williams  

Head of Learning (P-12)  
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